Baptist Bulletin





GENERAL BAPTIST STATE CONVENTION OF NORTH CAROLINA

Volume 13, Number 2 March 20, 2019

Stewart Becomes Assistant Executive Secretary-Treasurer



Rev. Quan K. R. Stewart has begun service as Assistant Executive Secretary-Treasurer.

The Reverend Quan K.
R. Stewart is the former pastor of the Saint John Missionary Baptist Church in Bolivia, North Carolina.
On March 1, he began a new venue of Christian service by becoming Assistant Executive Secretary-Treasurer. As AEST, Reverend Stewart becomes the second in command at Baptist Headquarters

"I am so pleased to welcome Reverend Stewart to our team at Baptist Headquarters," says Dr. Haywood T. Gray, Executive Secretary-Treasurer. "He brings energy, excitement and a very wholesome enthusiasm about our work and his role in that work. I see great things happening because of Reverend Stewart's work with GBSC."

Reverend Stewart's hiring results from a decision by the Convention's General Board to undergo a staff Under this expansion. plan, a Program Services Assistant position was created as well as filling the AEST position. It has been approximately twenty years since the AEST position has been filled. A final executive administrative assistant position remains to be filled.

A native of Bennettsville, South Carolina, Reverend Stewart served for nine years at Saint John. His involvement in Middle District Missionary Baptist Association brought him to the office of Vice Moderator. In addition to his duties as pastor and vice moderator, Reverend Stewart was previously employed as a high school history teacher with Brunswick County

Schools. In 2015. the Wilmington Star News named him one of their "Twelve to Watch." In making the designation, the newspaper said that he was driven: "to teach, to rehabilitate, to minister, to support and to lead."

This graduate of Morris College in Sumpter, SC, Reverend Stewart enjoys movies, singing cooking, reading and exercising.

His first three weeks in office have been busy weeks. He has visited nine churches, three Associations and met with the leaders of each GBSC auxiliary. In addition to staff meetings, Reverend Stewart's first three weeks have involved planning and preparation for the President's Leadership Retreat, the Beasley Honor Dinner, the Laymen's One Day Session, and the May Mid-Year Session.

"We have yet to find anything that he is unwilling to do," says Gray. "He approaches every assignment with the same tenacious spirit to get things done and to do them well."

REMINDER

 Only a few tickets remain for the Dinner Honoring Chief Justice Cheri L. Beasley



FRIDAY, MARCH 29 7:15 PM HILTON NORTH HILLS RALEIGH, NC

TICKETS (919) 821-7466

SPECIAL HOTEL RATE: \$112.00 PLUS TAX & FEES (919) 872-2323



Baptist Bulletin

General Baptist State Convention of North Carolina, Inc. 603 South Wilmington Street, Raleigh, NC 27601-2338 (919) 821-7466

www.GBSConline.org

Dr. Leonzo D. Lynch, President Rev. Haywood T. Gray, Executive Secretary-

E-mail: GBSCgray@bellsouth.net Rev. Haywood T. Gray, Executive Secretary-

